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 October 15, 2001 
 
 CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 
 

Re: New and Revised Commercial 
Auto Coverage Forms 

 
The North Carolina Commissioner of Insurance has approved for use on an optional basis by the member 
companies of the North Carolina Rate Bureau and the North Carolina Reinsurance Facility the Insurance 
Services Office (ISO) commercial auto coverage forms (business auto, truckers, motor carrier and garage 
policies and endorsements for use in connection therewith). 
 
ISO has filed and received approval of numerous new and revised forms and endorsements.  The forms, 
which are listed on the attached memorandum (please note there are three amendments to the original 
revisions), have now been approved for use on an optional basis by the member companies of the North 
Carolina Rate Bureau and the North Carolina Reinsurance Facility.  Those forms which afford coverages 
not subject to the jurisdiction of the Rate Bureau or coverages not eligible for cession to the Reinsurance 
Facility are filed for informational purposes only. 
 
The revised forms become effective in accordance with the following Rule of Application: 
 

These changes are applicable to all policies effective on or after December 1, 2001. 
 
Please see to it that this circular letter is brought to the attention of all interested personnel in your 
Company. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

F. Timothy Lucas 
 

Personal Lines Manager 
FTL:dp 
 
Enclosures 
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